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THE GRAND CANYON OF THE BIBLE 
In the summer of 2007, I spent  3 weeks on a solo road trip 
from East Tennessee to Southern Oregon. On my way, I    
was able to visit many different national parks from Zion to     
Yosemite and more. One of the highlights of that trip was 
my visit to the Grand Canyon. I had seen the Grand Canyon 
before when I visited the North Rim a couple years earlier. 
But at that time, I couldnôt see much due to smoke from 
forest fires, and most importantly I did not hike to the bot-
tom. 
 
This time around I was prepared with my backpack, tent, 
sleeping bag, food, camping gear, and PLENTY of water.       
I had heard so many stories of people running out of water 
down in the canyon. I visited the backcountry office to get  
my permit and set off early in the morning to beat the heat.     
I made quick time to the bottom, crossing the river bridge 
Phantom Ranch before lunchtime. I spent the extra time     
admiring the rock formations and basking in the glory of 
Godôs creation. Everyone can appreciate the majestic view 
from the top of the Grand Canyon. But fewer can enjoy the 
trip from rim to river and back up again.  
 
The next day I shouldered my pack and started trudging up 
the steep trail back to the top. What was very easy coming 
down became much more difficult and tiring. I finally made 
my way to the top, and I can remember noticing all of the  
different rock layers as I moved my way up the canyon.      
Each elevation had a different color and pattern to the rock, 
which I never would have noticed only viewing it from the 
top.  But of course, nothing beat the thick juicy burger I     
enjoyed once I finished the hike! 
 
This month we are hosting a special guest for Wednesday 
Night Live, folk musician Charles Pettee. Considering my 
adventure a few years before, I was very struck when 
Charles  describes the Psalms as being like the Grand      
Canyon. ñAt first you just see big features, the rim, the        
river, some things on the way to the river. And then you 
start learning about the layers and the striations and it gets 
down to beautiful rock formations and animal life. And         
itôs a land, a gnarly difficult landé[but] I love it, I love 
grappling with it, praying it, and trying to learn from it.ò 
 
Christians have been praying, singing, and reading the  
Psalter for thousands of years. And before that, the book      
of Psalms was the hymnal of the Hebrew people, used to 
shape their worship and communal life. If you read Psalm 
22 and 31 and how Jesus quoted these Psalms in his life, 
you will know that Jesus understood his identity and ex-
pressed his prayers through the lens of these texts. 
 

The Psalms capture the adventure of our relationship with 
God both as individuals and as a community. There are 
high points of praise and worship, majesty and might. We 
see the wonder of creation from Psalm 104 and the place      
of humankind within it from Psalm 8. But there are also 
moments of desperation, such as Psalm 69, or confession 
and longing for healing from Psalm 51. As weôve been 
studying the Psalms on Wednesday evenings, Pastor Bryan 
pointed out that in most of the Bible God is talking to us. 
However, the Psalms record our conversation with God. 
 
I am thankful for the Psalms because they allow us to be      
honest with God. It gives me comfort that God wants to 
hear our praise and thanksgiving, but also our doubt, fear, 
anger, lament, and frustration. The Psalms give us a re-
source to express our most intimate and vulnerable feelings 
and experiences with a God who loves us no matter what. 
We can be real with God and with one another. The Psalms 
tell us that we are not alone in the valley, when it seems like 
everyone else is on a mountaintop. 
 
If we only saw the Grand Canyon from above, we would       
be missing much of the experience. You gain a whole new 
perspective when you hike down inside. Sure it is challeng-
ing and you can get very thirsty along the way. But that is 
part of the journey to really know the Grand Canyon. The 
Psalter is our invitation to dive into our relationship with 
God. There will be majestic vistas for sure, but there will 
also be steep cliffs and parched throats. Thatôs how we        
really come to know God. God is ready to walk with us and 
hear our cries of joy and those of sadness. Letôs get ready 
for the adventure! 
 
Pastor Eric  
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CONNECTING (CONNECT  WITH GOD AND ONE ANOTHER) 

 

Tony McCall  05/01 
Matt Riggs   05/01 
Mackenzie Hale  05/03 
Derek Hampson  05/03 
Ryan Dickerson  05/06 
Wendy Elder  05/06 
Zach Schoenfeld  05/06 
Daniel Shaver  05/07 
Nolan Hocutt  05/08 
Benjamin Wike  05/08 
Kim Aiken   05/09 
Susan Parham  05/09 
Maizie Snyder  05/09 
Evelyn Anderson  05/10 
Lindsay Brown  05/10 
Andy Revill   05/10 
Robin Whitaker  05/11 
Madison Neal  05/13 
Jim Smith   05/13 
Peggy Allen   05/14 
Randy Gordon  05/14 
Andrew Holland  05/14 
Margie Muir   05/14 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Todd Nye   05/14 
Olivia Anderson  05/15 
Becca Johnson  05/15 
Steven Dickerson  05/16 
Shannan Benton  05/17 
Charlotte OôBrien  05/17 
John Hall   05/18 
Holly Hogarth  05/18 
Pam Verble   05/20 
Sheila Dickerson  05/22 
Steven Fishback  05/22 
Hannah Fogle  05/22 
Robin Thomas  05/22 
Brenda Helmer  05/23 
William Murrell  05/23 
Cindy Stanley  05/26 
Sam Andrews  05/27 
Lynn Baird   05/27 
Emma Murrell  05/27 
Samuel Phelps  05/27 
Travis Hanson  05/29 
Michael Jones  05/29 
Jessica Hale-Metzdorf 05/31 
 



 

URBAN MINISTRIES NEEDS: (SEE BELOW)  
ALL ITEMS SHOULD BE PLACED INSIDE THE       
COLLECTION CLOSET ACROSS FROM THE          
WESLEY ROOM.  Financial donations are also accepted.  

 
CANNED FOOD NEEDS FOR May:  Canned pasta,      
fruit, and meat.  
 

URBAN MINISTRIES ALSO NEEDS EMPTY PLASTIC LAUNDRY DETERGENT 
BOTTLES. There is a need for laundry detergent, and we have a recipe that will make it for just 
pennies on the dollar.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happening Now, Sunday evenings, 5:30-7:00  in the Wesley Room 
 
Covenant is an in-depth group Bible study in which participants read and discuss the Bible 
together, learning how to love Godðand each otherðbetter. Three 8-week segments each 
explore a different aspect of Covenant life. We will examine what Covenant means, and 
the progression of a Covenant relationship with God. Even if you did not participate in the 
first segment, we invite you to join us for the 2nd segment! 
 
If you are new to the class, please RSVP to Eric Prenshaw, eric@aldersgate.org 
 
 

 
 
 

TAKE ME OUT TO THE B ALL GAME!    

 
 

Reserve your tickets ($13.00 each ) to join the AUMC Methodist Men at 
the Tuesday, June 12th for The  Durham Bulls baseball game!   

 

The Durham Bulls will play the Charlotte Knights. Game time is 7:05 .  
Contact Jeff Sturkey at 919-257-1924 or jeffsturkey@earthlink.net BY 
5:00 PM ON SUNDAY, JUNE 1ST, or contact the church office.  

mailto:eric@aldersgate.org
mailto:jeffsturkey@earthlink.net


 

  
 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT LIVE FELLOWSHIP 
MENUS FOR MAY 
 
May 2 Choir  Baked Potato and Salad Bar  
 9 Haiti  Chicken ramen noodle salad,   
    fruit, croissants   
 16 Outbackers Assorted casseroles, salad  (last WNL) 
 
 

A Word of Thanks 
 
I want to thank each individual and group that gave their time and service to provide our Wednesday 
Night Live dinners. Your dedication made an important contribution to providing a delicious mid-week 
meal for your church family while also offering an opportunity for fellowship and friendship to  blos-
som.  
 
Gathering around the table, sharing a meal together, and spending time talking with and caring for each 
other is ministry at itôs best! Thank you for a job well done. 
          Barbara Atkinson 
 

  F   C  P    P 
M  2, 6:30  

This spring, we have a class on Wednesday evenings called "The Psalms for Prayer and  Worship," 
where we explore the psalms through music, art, prayer, and poetry. On Wed. May 2, we are excited to 

host a special guest, Charles Pettee. Charles is part of the 
group Folkpsalm who have released 4 albums of         
music on the psalms. You can listen to the music of 
Folkpsalm on Spotify or iTunes. We hope you can join us 
for this special night of music and learning. Join us for 
dinner at 5:30  and then our class will begin at 6:30 in 
the Wesley Room. Contact Pastor Eric Prenshaw,             
eric@aldersgate.org for more info. 
 
Here's a little more about Charles. Charles Pettee, 
(pronounced "Petty"), began playing the guitar as a 
youngster in Asheville, NC. He became interested in 
southern folk music when he was in middle school, at 
which time he took up mandolin, harmonica, and banjo. 
After college, he became a full -time musician and toured 

all over the US and Europe for 30 years with Chapel Hill, NCïbased bluegrass music group "The 
Shady Grove Band." Mr. Petteeôs music has been heard on radio, TV, and the internet for many years. 
He has performed over 5,500 shows in his career and recently completed his 13th CD/album. Mr.            
Pettee is thrilled to come to Aldersagate and share his love of the Psalms through folk music. 
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